WOLFEBORO HERITAGE COMMISSION MINUTES MEETING FEBRUARY 16th, 2022, 5pm

Chairperson Stier called the meeting to order at 5pm

In attendance: Ronn Bronzetti, Dave Bolduc, Cindy Melanson, Mark Lush, Suzanne Ryan, Maggie Stier, Vaune Dugan, Anne Blodget

The minutes from January 5 were approved - Cindy Melanson(1) Ronn Bronzetti(2)

Chairperson Stier distributed printed copies of the Charrette final report. It was decided that sponsors will get a copy and the distribution will be carried out by various members. Next steps will be to ask for time at upcoming BOS and Planning Board meetings, and possibly CIP, to present the findings. Members agreed to also request that the BoS appoint a committee to coordinate adoption and implementation of viable Charrette concepts.

The members discussed the public promotion of Warrant Article #24 requesting funds to hire a consultant to carry out a town wide historic resources survey. We agreed to do a press release and use Facebook postings to raise public awareness.

Based on discussions at the last meeting, chairperson Stier asked for ideas about implementing a "recognition" program for exemplary renovations and important preservation stewardship efforts. Dave Bolduc and Ronn Bronzetti volunteered to refine concepts that were discussed and bring a blueprint for the roll out of such a program to the April meeting.

The idea of reproducing and selling copies of a historic "bird's eye" map of Wolfeboro was put on hold after Mark Lush said that the Wolfeboro Historical Society has such reproduction maps for sale.

Keith Simpson, Wolfeboro resident, presented his work digitizing and creating a website for school attendance records. Members were interested to learn of his efforts and expressed the hope that he might work with the Wolfeboro Historical Society to complete this effort.

The meeting adjourned at 6:14 and the next Commission meeting with be April 13th at 5pm at the Town Hall Annex.

Respectfully submitted,

Anne

Anne Blodget 2/23/22